Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group

at Gerrans Memorial Hall, 9.30 am on 10th July 2015

Present
Role



John Adams                   JA          MT, Technical Resource

Alison Golding
AG

Assessor – Veryan

Helen Hastings
HH

Assessor – Gerrans

Geoff Pring
GP
   Assessor – Ruan Lanihorne, Technical Resource

Jon Smith
JS

MT

David Spreadborough
DS
   Assessor - Philleigh

Sue Wagstaff
SW

MT

Brian Willis
BW
   Assessor – St Just

1. Apologies received from: Julian German, Ralph German and David Hubbard. Also from Jon Smith who will be arriving late.

2. Declarations of interest: GP declared he knew the owner/applicant on Wayside Garage
3. Minutes of meeting 26th June 2015: Approval was proposed by HH and seconded by DS before signature by JA.

4. Matters arising: SW confirmed that letters had been submitted on the 3 cases assessed at the last meeting.
BW advised that following his response on behalf of the St Mawes and St Just in Roseland Society to St Just parish council in relation to the application for Venton Gassic he had received a response from the parish clerk. He had responded explaining the society’s concern over setting a precedent for development outside the village boundary. BW read the correspondence to the group who praised the wording of his response. JA added that JS has been invited to the meeting on Monday 13th July of the planning committee of St Just parish council to discuss this particular application.
GP asked JA to explain how Plan policies effect settlements with and without boundaries. JA explained the history of the relevant policies which had been changed at the request of Natural England and basically mean that infill is possible in settlements with defined boundaries but for hamlets without defined boundaries they cannot grow inwards or outwards.
5. Update on Plan: JA explained that the date of the referendum had been set for 20th August and that he would be circulating details by email. He also explained that during the run up to the referendum the SG would be publicising the merits of the Plan by letter, email, articles in the Roseland Magazine and Roseland Online, on Facebook and Hub Radio. SW circulated a draft of the Notice of Referendum supplied by Cornwall Council and the wording was discussed.
6. Assessment of planning applications:
a) PA15/05771 The Barn, Portloe TR2 5RE – GP talked through the assessment with the group and it was found to be in conformity with the Plan
b) PA15/05154 Wayside Garage, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5JR – (Note: JS joined the meeting during discussion of this application) GP was not involved in the discussion on this application which was led by JA who knows the site. The application does not conform with the Plan but would if the proposal was for affordable housing
c) PA15/06120 Trengrouse Farm, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LB – general consensus was that this application failed on the design
7. AOB: GP expressed concern over the effect of the Plan on development. JA responded that this was succinctly summed up in a comment from Rob Lacey –“policies are restrictive but not unreasonably so” 
Meeting closed at 11.20am
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